Mrs. Marilyn M. Senger 66 Edgewood Drive South Windsor, CT 06074

August 31, 2021

## HAND-DELIVERED

Barbara Kelly, Chairperson c/o Jeff Folger, Senior Environmental Planner Inland Wetlands Agency/Conservation Commission Town Hall 1540 Sullivan Ave. South Windsor, CT 06074

Re: Pending Application for Proposed Distribution Center on Talbot Lane and Governor's Highway

Dear Chairperson Kelly:

My name is Marilyn Senger and I am a direct abutter to the above mentioned proposed distribution center. I have lived in South Windsor for over 60 years. First, I lived at 184 Hilton Drive from 1958 to 1972; then, my husband, two children and I moved a street over to 66 Edgewood Drive in 1972 where I still reside.

To my knowledge, the soil abutting the back of my property has always been very wet. The watercourses, built by the farmer to drain the wetlands for farming, were there or were created before I moved to Edgewood Drive.

I write this letter in opposition to the above mentioned application.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Marilyn M. Senger

Marilyn M. Songer